Dear Mr. President!

We decided to turn to you because your noble and unprecedented statements about human rights in USSR allow us to hope for your attentive and effective sympathy. Over the last half year we received evidence that the American people do not remain indifferent to an infringement of freedom, wherever it happens.

Officials are systematically destroying the Public Fund to help Soviet political prisoners and their families that was founded by A.I Solzhenitsyn in the West.  
It is hardly necessary to talk in detail about the Fund’s tasks that are obvious to everybody – it serves the causes of philanthropy and charity, its administrators are called to provide material support and moral encouragement to those who are persecuted. We are convinced that in no civilized country such activity would meet the resistance of the authorities. In the USSR the case is somewhat different. Here every step of the administrators is watched with intent and hostility, so that their freedom and the very existence of the Fund are in danger every single minute. The recent arrest of Alexander Ginzburg is the most outrageous, if not the only illustration of this fact.
During their systematic searches, officials confiscate the lists of prisoners of conscience who are already repressed, and it is very difficult for the administrators to support those in need: first, there are too many dissidents in prison to keep all their names in mind; second, the officials often make short work of them with the help of fake criminal charges, and funds can only be administrated  correctly and promptly once detailed documentation is available, and of course the authorities do everything to make it difficult to collect such documents. 
We were born and raised in the USSR; we breathe the air of fear and teach ourselves to foresee the possible accusations for acts or mere thoughts. The Public Fund to help political prisoners, the very existence of which strengthens the power of the active Good, is especially intolerable to the lying, cunning regime. That is why it is obvious to a Soviet person that any form of involvement in the Fund will be punished especially brutally and mercilessly. It is bitter and terrible to watch how donations to the Fund from Soviet citizens – at the beginning quite appreciable – decrease dramatically. But more terrible is that many relatives of prisoners, who often live in abject poverty, refuse the help they are offered because they are afraid to be accused of criminal relations with anti-Soviet foreign organizations or to be submitted to exhausting and sadistic persecution.
After the arrest of Alexander Ginzburg several months ago we, the three present administrators of the Fund, took over, and already now we have practically no resources to meet our obligations:
Malva Landa – the victim of an accident (fire) – has been accused of: “Careless destruction or damage of state and personal property” (articles 99 and 150 of the RSFSR Criminal Code) and sentenced to 2 year exile and compensation of damage (?!);

For Kronid Lyubarsky, who lives in the town of Tarusa without the right to leave, they are preparing a criminal punishment for “contempt of officials”.
Tatyana Khodorovich was threatened by KGB investigators several times that she would be imprisoned if she did not leave the USSR.

It is perfectly clear to us that people will be found who are ready to take our place. But we have no doubt either that reprisals against them will be resolute and not long in coming. The Public Fund to help political prisoners is threatened by defeat. At the moment the Fund is supported only by the cautious sympathy of some and the passionate selflessness of others. That means that in fact it is unprotected. 
We call on the world community to press for the recognition of a legal status of the Fund in accordance with international law and ask you, Mr. President, to support our call with the authority of the leader of a great country. The Fund cannot survive in the underground. It is necessary to demand of the Soviet government to give the administrators of the Fund the possibility of receiving money from abroad by the officially acknowledged dollar-to ruble exchange rate. It is necessary to demand that we be given the right to keep detailed accounts and send them to the Director of the Fund. It is necessary to demand that the cause of charity not be equated with machinations that are punishable under criminal law. 
Mr. President! Earlier we never turned to a leader of another country for help, but we are forced to overstep the rules of our own ethics. We turn to you because we believe that it is easier to defend the Fund now than to re-create it later, and we admit openly that we cannot defend it ourselves. We need your support because without it the Iron Curtain will be pulled down again, and closed societies repeatedly have brought innumerable misery both to their people and to the whole world.
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